UNITED STATES
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMRISSION
REGION |
2100 RENAISSANCE BLVD.

KING OF PRUSSIA, PA 19406-2713

'

November 19, 2019

Christopher Willey, MBA, CMPE, RT(N)’
Vice President of Operations MSG

St. Vincent's Medical Center

2800 Main Street

Bridgeport, CT 06606

| SUBJECT:  ST. VINCENT’'S MEDICAL CENTER, ACCEPTANCE OF NOTIFICATION OF
TRANSFER OF CONTROL, MAIL CONTROL NO. 612631

Dear Mr. Willey:

By letter dated June 27, 2019 (ML19213A277), St. Vincent’'s Medical Center submitted to the
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) a request for written consent to an indirect license
transfer of NRC Materials License No. 06-00843-03. Based on the information provided, the NRC
understands that St. Vincent's Medical Center (SMC) became a wholly owned subsidiary of
Hartford Healthcare Corporation (HHC). As such, control of SMC was indirectly transferred to
HHC, its new corporate parent. We further understand that this transfer did not resuit in any
changes to the licensee name, licensed materials, persons using the licensed material, location of
use, or persons responsible for the radiation safety program.

As more fully detailed in the enclosed Safety Evaluation Report, which documents the NRC staff's
review of the request, and in accordance with 10 CFR 30.34, the NRC consents to the transfer.
Per your letter dated October 28, 2019, we understand that the transaction occurred on September
30, 2019, but the license and the materials subject to the license were specifically exciuded. That
portion of the transaction will occur immediately following the NRC's written consent to the license
transfer. Please note that since this transaction occurred on September 30, 2019, no other
action is required. If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Janice Nguyen
at (610) 337-5006 or via electronlc( mail at janice.nquyen@nrc.gov.

Future changes in the licensee’s name, licensed use, licensed materials, licensed location,
persons responsible for licensed material, or other changes to the corporate organizational
structure require submission of a request to amend the license or a request to transfer the
license. NRC approval must be received prior to implementation of the proposed change.

In accordance with 10 CFR 2.390 of the NRC's “Rules of Practice,” a copy of this letter and its |
enclosure will be available electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public Document
Room or from the NRC’s document system (ADAMS). ADAMS is accessible from the NRC

Web Site at: http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.htmi.



C. Willey

Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.

License No. 06-00843-03
Docket No. 03001245
-Mail Control No. 612631

Sincerely,

Janice Nguyen, Senior Health Physicist
Medical and Licensing Assistance Branch

Division of Nuclear Materials Safety
Region |

cc: Jason Bond, M.S., DABR, Radiation Safety Officer

Enclosure:
Safety Evaluation Report
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